SAANICH STUDENTS NEED YOUR HELP

Dear Saanich School District Families,

We are very fortunate to live in a wonderful part of British Columbia and enrol our children in the Saanich public education school district of which we could all be proud.  
Over the last ten years, our Saanich Board of Education and district executive have been managing our schools very well during a time of underfunding of public education and have balanced budgets using reserves and very significant budget cuts each year.  Schools were closed, staffing reduced, efficiencies were made and everyone learned to manage with less, while still being as innovative and adaptive as possible.
However, at this time our Saanich Board of Education no longer believes the same budget strategy can continue without negatively impacting our students’ education, with more projected budget cuts this year and in the next few years to come. It has taken a new path and we ask that you now take a few minutes of your time to read the following information about the district budget, how it gets its money and how it spends. This is a very complex process, but we have presented it in a concise and clear manner. Then after reviewing this information, draw your own conclusion about the board’s decision and Saanich’s public education system and then take the appropriate action.
Thank you for taking the time to read this.
Sincerely,

COPACS   (Saanich District PAC)
BUDGET 2011/2012

On April 27, 2011 the Saanich Board of Education passed the following motion:
That the 2011/12 Operating Budget be submitted to include $2.5 million for programs and services to meet the student needs as per the Budget Advisory Committee gap list and $328,000 to ensure no further reductions in the 2011/12 budget for a total of $2.828 million additional revenue from the provincial government.

This is an ‘unbalanced’ budget and contravenes the School Act which requires boards of education to develop and adopt a balanced budget  by June 30th and manage operating funds within the funding levels provided as per section 111(3) and 113(1)(a) of the School Act.  
The board acknowledges that the consequence of trying to table a ‘balanced’ budget would mean further reductions of programs and services for our children. Contravening of the Act could result in the removal of our school trustees and the appointment of an official trustee by the Ministry of Education.  Our Saanich board is not concerned about its own future and is instead placing the needs of our students first. The board is deeply concerned about the negative and compounding effect of continuing reductions to the budget and the ability to provide programs and services required to meet student needs.
The following pages provide some of the information to understand this decision.

INCREASED EDUCATION FUNDING
The board presented the unbalanced budget to the Minister of Education, the Honourable George Abbott, on Monday May 2nd, 2011 along with a letter explaining the extensive budget process undertaken by 61 members of our education community (parents, teachers, administrators, department heads and district executive) who reviewed every aspect of the budget and the financial data and determined the “gap list” and dollar amount needed to fully meet Saanich students’ needs.

Minister Abbott responded in a letter dated May 10, 2011 stating:

“…over the past 10 years, the Province has increased operating funding to the Saanich Board of Education by $10.3 million (19%), while enrolment has declined by 1,062 students (12.2 %).  The school district’s per pupil funding has increased $2,198 or (35.5%) in that same time.”
“I have every confidence that the Board will conduct itself in accordance with the oath of office and prepare and adopt, by June 30, a balanced budget…”
This would suggest that there should be plenty of funds to cover all the expenses for 2011/2012.  With overall increases in funding and more dollars per pupil and realized savings from the declining number of pupils in the district, why should there be any need for an unbalanced budget? 
Well, please read on…..

The funding allocation system or formula that determines the amount of funds given to each district is calculated on a per pupil basis. Thus those districts with increasing enrolment receive more funds to cover the costs of both instructional time (variable costs) and district operations (fixed costs), while those with declining enrolment receive fewer funds to cover the same costs.   
Unfortunately the relationship between the decline in enrolment and the decline in costs is not linear.  In other words, when there is one student less in the system, not every dollar of that lost funding is matched with the same amount in cost savings in the district.  If a class of 30 students exists one year and has only 29 the next, the following costs are not reduced: staff salary and benefits, heating and electricity of the class, custodial, maintenance, etc.  This unrecovered amount is nearly $3000 per pupil.
The following table depicts the impact of enrolment decline on the next four years’ budgets and savings realized and that it is not a one for one trade off.
	
	2011/12
	2012/13
	2013/14
	2014/15
	Four Year Total

	Estimated  Enrolment (FTE)
	6630.2
	6385.1
	6189.0
	6104.2
	

	Enrolment Decline by 
	167.6 (2.5%)
	245.1 (3.8%)
	196.1 (3.2%)
	84.8 (1.4%)
	526 less students

	Resulting $ Reduction of Prov. Funding
	-$1,424,036
	-$1,668,864
	-$1,329,664
	-$576,640
	-$4,999,204

	Resulting $ of District Savings
	$404,873
	$592,860
	$472,360
	$204,850
	$1,674,943

	NET  Effect of 

Enrolment

Decline
	-$1,019,163
	-$1,076,004
	-$857,304
	-$371,790
	-$3,324,261


So for the next four years, the funding formula will result in reduced funding again, which will directly impact instructional budgets and not provide any funds to offset increases in fixed costs.
What are the provincial funds used for: 
· 85.2%  funds regular instruction, library, counselling, in-service specialists, ESL, aboriginal education, school administration, career programs, special education

· 3.25% funds district administration 
· and  9.75% operations and maintenance and 
· 1.8% transportation
FYI: Provincial averages for the first three expenses are: 83.6%, 3.2%, and 11.3% respectively.
One more point about declining enrolment…

If you take another look at the estimated decline in our district for each of the next four years (as low as 1.4% to 3.8%) in a district of over 6000 students and you consider the number of actual schools that operate in our district (13 different grades in 17 schools: 8 elementary, 3 middle, 3 secondary, 2 specialized education centres and one distance education centre) – it would seem obvious that any structural savings (e.g. closing schools) or operating savings (e.g. reducing significant staff and programs/services) is not feasible.  
To realize equal cost savings to offset the reduced funding, the enrolment decline would have to reach a critical mass (e.g. 30 students) and be localized to one classroom or school and not over an entire district.
Of course, in the reverse scenario, if a school district was increasing enrolment by the same numbers, they would receive the extra funding as per the formula, even though they may not have to actually incur any extra costs such as a new teacher, classroom, etc.     

Okay, that’s how the government determines the funding and now let’s see how our district has been managing it…..
SAANICH SCHOOL DISTRICT
Yes, there has been $10.3 million in increased funding over the last ten years, well it turns out it hasn’t been enough to pay for all the costs involved in running our district and taking on many new program mandates dictated by the government and paying for downloaded expenses e.g.) increases in salaries and benefits that are negotiated at provincial level.
Funding Increases 2002 to 2012:  


$10,302,606 (18.8%)   or  
$2,198 per pupil

Cost of Doing Business 2002 to 2012: 

$26,913,199 (48.54%) or 
$5,682 per pupil

Includes items downloaded such as: 
-increases in employee salaries and benefits ($14M)

-increases distributed learning operations ($4.5M)

-new program mandates ($1.06M)

-class size and composition adjustment costs ($884,418)

-and many more items…

Shortfall of Funding 2002 to 2012:


$16,610,593 (29.96%) or 
$3,484 per pupil

There is also funds received called “funding protection” that has helped offset declining enrolment in the past, but did not cover all the remaining and new cost pressures. Also these extra funds are not likely to be received in the future, as they are deemed unsustainable by the government.
How did the district offer great programs and services over the last ten years, read on!
The Saanich Board of Education adopted the following difficult measures to address the shortfall from enrolment decline and cost pressures exceeding funding levels over the last few years.



· Reduced teaching staff by 11.% (46.8 FTE positions).
· Approved budget reductions of $8.47 million or 12% of budget since 2006.
· Closed six schools and merged two into one new school, so net 5 fewer elementary schools.
· Administrators supervise on average 281 students compared to provincial average of 215.
· Utilized shared services for purchasing, energy management, WorkSafe claim management

· Leased unused space to community.
· Introduced significant school technology plan (with capital funds, not operating funds) to greatly reduce the technology hardware, software and licensing costs.

· Gone GREEN and improved our facilities to be more energy efficient.
· Curtailed the expansion of playground space.
· Used funds from reserve accounts to pay current expenses and thus leaving less for future contingencies (2010/2011 $1.171 million) and will have to spend another $902,480 for next year.  NOTE: Reserve funds don’t just materialize out of nowhere, they come from prudent financial planning, BUT even these funds are not in endless supply and cannot be used to sustain budgets year after year.
· Established a thriving international students program that nets thousands of dollars each year that is used to pay for regular instruction.
Quick note about “surplus”
Some of you may have heard on CBC radio that Saanich district has a “surplus” of over $4 million. The definition of surplus is “a quantity or amount in excess of what is required”. Saanich does not have a “surplus”, if it did it wouldn’t be cutting budgets. The amount of which he spoke is actually reserve funds for future large expenses and restricted amounts dictated by the government for specific education purposes.  There is no huge “surplus” left in Saanich and the details can be found on the district website.
FUNDING  FORMULA  FUNDAMENTAL  FLAWS
The funding allocation formula is flawed, plain and simple:

· It ignores that there are fixed costs and variable costs in running public school districts. 
· It ignores that declining enrolment must reach a localized, critical mass to realize equal cost savings to offset the decrease in funding resulting from declining enrolment.
· It results in insufficiently funding declining enrolment districts in the province.
· It results in potentially over funding increasing enrolment districts in the province.
· It results in balanced budgets only as a result of major cuts in programs and services (variable costs) or the use of contingency reserve funds for annual operations. 
· It ignores the financial reality of the majority of districts in the province – only four districts or so are experiencing increased enrolment out of the 60 districts in the province. 
THANK YOU FOR GETTING TO THIS LAST PART!......
IMPACT ON SAANICH STUDENTS
After gaining some understanding of the financial conditions under which our district has been operating and also knowing your own perceptions of your child’s school, there might be some confusion.  Our children still attend really great schools, right?  Right!   How could this be? 
The answer is that board and district staffs have made student focused and prudent financial and operational decisions and there has been great teamwork at every level in our district (board, district, school staff, PACs) to help mitigate the effects of insufficient funds these past ten years. 
Well, you now know that at least $1million in cuts will have to occur in each of the next three years due to declining enrolment and over 85% of the district budget is instruction programs and services and the rest of the district is running as efficiently as possible. There is no more fat to cut off the bone and the schools have been closed already that could be.  So where do you think the cuts are going to come from?  Unfortunately you guessed correctly.

Now Ask Yourself:
Do you feel, as a Saanich parent or guardian, that you are proud of your child’s school and wish to see it continue to thrive and also be afforded the opportunities to be innovative (e.g. 21st Century Personalized Learning) and to create improved learning experiences and opportunities for all students and to do so, public education should be fully funded.
Does my middle or secondary student deserve to have his/her education negatively affected by a flawed formula just because there aren’t as many children enrolling in the elementary schools now?   They have already experienced many years of cuts.
Does my elementary student deserve to be part of a cohort that may not ever benefit from fully funded public education including maximized literacy and numeracy support, enough special education support, reading recovery, not to mention the innovative things the teachers want to bring to the classroom?
On April 27, 2011 our Saanich School Board came to their own conclusion and passed the following motion: “That the Board of Education demand the government address immediately the inequities of the funding formula in time to provide relief for 2011/12 school district budgets.”

Most Important Step….It’s Your Turn
Well, at this point you have either gained enough information to draw some conclusions, or you may be interested in getting more information.
If you wish your opinion on the funding allocation formula and public education in Saanich to count BEFORE JUNE 30TH, then send an email to: 
Honourable George Abbott, Minister of Education

Minister.EDUC@gov.bc.ca 

(NOTE: Every email is registered at the Ministry of Education so each email counts!)
If you want to send your comments to our school board regarding this budget stance, then email:   
Saanich School Trustees             

trustees@sd63.bc.ca 

Or   Chair of the Board, Helen Parker 
hparker@sd63.bc.ca
More budget info at:  http://www.sd63.bc.ca/departments/finance 

Please also send any questions or comments to us, your district parent voice and we will get the answers and pass them on. COPACS : copacssd63@gmail.com 
COPACS MAY 2011
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